
We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the trad it ional  owners of th is  land .   
We acknowledge the ir  l iv ing cu lture and un ique ro le  in  the l ife of th is  reg ion .  
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Our students are confident learners and caring citizens prepared for their futures.  

Tue 21 Governing Council Meeting @ 7pm 

Wed 22 
Phonics Workshop for parent/carers @ 
2pm here at school (all welcome) 

Fri 24 Cricket – all classes 

Fri 3 Cricket – all classes 

Fri 3 Schools Clean-Up Day 

Wed 8 International Women’s Day 

Fri 10 Zones of Regulation Workshop 

Fri 10 
2.40pm Assembly, presented by 
students from our Year 3-4 Class 

Mon 13 Adelaide Cup holiday 

Tue 14 Student-Free Day (TBC by GC) 

Wed 15 to 
Fri 17 

NAPLAN 

Tue 21 7pm Governing Council AGM 

Tue 28 
2.40pm Assembly presented by 
students from our Year 1-2 Class 

Fri 31 Crows Cup – year 5-6 girls (time TBA) 

Thu 6 Nature Play Day & Working Bee 

Fri 7 Good Friday public holiday 

Mon 10 Easter Monday public holiday 

Fri 14 
Final day of Term 1 
Early dismissal at 2.20pm 

Jolly Phonics Workshop , Wed 22 Feb 
We extend an opportunity for you to learn about our 
phonics program and how you can support your child at 
home with their beginning reading and writing. Please 
register in the office. 

Wednesday, 22 February from 2-3.20pm 

Gardening Gloves Needed  
We ask that all children have a pair of gardening gloves at 
school for Kitchen Garden lessons; please send a named 
pair along to school for us to keep here for child/ren to 
access during their lesson. Please ask your older child if 
they need a new pair as we have some kids who have 
outgrown the gloves they have used for years! 
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What an excellent start to the term! There has been 
such a positive energy about the school this year, it has 
been so lovely to see. 

Thanks to those who were able to attend our 
Acquaintance Night on Wednesday night. It seemed to 
be the largest number of attendees ever and I felt so 
proud of our teachers standing up there, talking about 
the great things they are doing for our kids. 
Additionally I felt proud of you, our community, who 
have been so welcoming of all of our new staff 
members. We have an unbelievable seven new 
members of staff this year who are all introduced 
inside the newsletter. 

Our first Governing Council meeting for the year will be 
held in the library at 7pm on Tuesday, 21 February 
(next week). If you are thinking about joining the 
Governing Council, we would love to have you along to 
that first meeting so you can see if it’s for you. The 
week 8 meeting will be our AGM where we will vote in 
new members. As a member you will have the 
opportunity to have your say about our school and 
work with us on various committees and projects such 
as facilities, fundraising, finance, reconciliation and 
more. You will have to complete some online training 
and have all the relevant school checks. 

This year we will provide parent/carer workshops in 
key areas which will help you to help your child. We are 
starting off with a phonics workshop hosted by 
Reception teacher Stacey Roach on Wednesday next 
week (22 February). There will be a Zones of 
Regulation workshop on Friday, 10 March. We will 
endeavour to film all workshops and share with 
families when we can. 

As usual, I implore you to come and chat with us when 
you have questions and concerns. I am looking forward 
to a bright year ahead with these amazing kids and 
you, our beautiful community. 

Regan 
Regan Birrell, Principal 

Newsletter  
Fri , 17 February 2023  

Term 1, End of Week 3 



Featuring the Year 5-6 Class 
We have had a positive start to the year in the 5-6 Class. The 
students have worked hard to create a class code of conduct 
for members of the class. This code of conduct is based on our 
four school values of; Respect, Resilience, Compassion and 
Sustainability. They wrote “I will...” statements that aim to 
provide the members of the class positive ways in which to 
conduct themselves. Examples of this include: 

“I will acknowledge and values the thoughts and opinions of 
others.” 

“I will keep trying and bounce back, even when I am 
challenged.” 

“I will care for others as I wish to be cared for.” 

“I will be mindful of the resources I use to make sure I am not wasteful.” 

Accompanying this, the students created a visual representation of what each value looks like, in the form of a 
collage. 

In maths, we have been working on our dispositions. During the first part of the term, we will be focussing on 
positive mindsets towards maths. To do this, the class has been given opportunities to work together to solve 
cooperative logic puzzles. These puzzles aim to promote mathematical dialogue in a non-judgemental way. These 
puzzles also require the class to explain and justify their reasoning using mathematical and everyday language.  

In the 5/6 class, we want to promote belonging. To do this, one of our display boards has been dedicated to 
individual displays. This means that each student has their own section that they can choose what work they 
display. They will be able to change their display as they wish to display work that they are proud of. To begin 
the display, the class has been working on pieces of visual art that represents them as individuals. 

 

 

As Mr Hunter is new to our school, the class has been working 
together to create common agreements for the way we do 
things. This includes the ways that we show sportsmanship 
during fitness and PE lessons. The class has been amazing during 
the lessons and have enjoyed the time allocated to movement 
and exercise. This year, the class will working in small groups to 
create their own game that they will teach to the class and 
maybe other classes.  



Welcome New Staff Members  
We have SEVEN new staff members to welcome to our team including four new teachers. Included in brackets is the name 
our students call these staff: 

Year 1-2 & Reception class teacher Danielle Sleep (Mrs Sleep): 

Danielle taught drama here at Clarendon in Term 4 last year, and has taught in junior primary 
classes at Eden Hills PS for the last 3 years. Prior to beginning teaching in her early 30s, Danielle 
worked in admin for her parents’ bricklaying business, lived in Europe for 2 years, worked in 
tourism and studied park management. She now lives in McLaren Flat with husband Nick. 

Here is a short intro from our new Year 3-4 teacher Sarah Francis (Miss Francis): 

“I always knew I wanted to be a teacher and have done so for eight years now, starting my 
career in the UK before moving back to Australia. My favourite subjects are Maths and HASS. 
Outside of school I like to be outdoors; generally enjoying walks with friends, reading under a shady 
tree, trying new foods with my partner Tom (a fellow chef), and relaxing with a good coffee.” 

Some info about our Year 5-6 teacher Simon Hunter (Mr Hunter): 

“I have been teaching for 10 years in July. I come from a long line of teachers, dating back to my 
Great Grandma. My major at Uni was PE but I haven't really ever been able to teach it. 
Throughout my career I have been drawn to Maths. I am married to Jess; we got married 5 
years ago at Barrister's Block Winery. We love to travel (when we can) and have just had a baby 
boy named Harry who is 4 months old.” 

Michelle Tromp (Miss Michelle) is our new Auslan teacher (and performing arts teacher for our 
Receptions) who comes to Clarendon on Mondays to teach each of our four class. Michelle has 
been teaching at Morphett Vale Primary for over a decade (where she is still employed) and 
coaches calisthenics at Cherum Calisthenics in Morphett Vale. 
We also welcome two new SSOs who have both taught here as relief teachers in the past, and an SSO in training. 

Dominic May (Dom): 

“I started working in education about 6 years ago. I’m married with a 16-year-old daughter. I 
spend the weekends and lots of weekday evenings riding my bike; Josh Anderson (ex-Principal of 
Clarendon Primary) and I rode around the Yorke Peninsula in the last October holidays with his 
son and it took us 6 days to cover the 500km. 

Beth Busbridge (Beth): 

I am 28 years old and live in McLaren Vale. I am a qualified primary school teacher, kids yoga 
instructor, OSHC educator, small business owner and one of the new SSOs at Clarendon (…you 
could say I keep busy!). As well as working at beautiful Clarendon, I am also an SSO and OSHC 
educator at McLaren Flat PS. On the weekends I love going to the beach with my dogs, brunching 
with my friends, going to Pilates and op shopping! 

Welcome to Sammie who is in year 12 at Blackwood High School. Sammie will be working at 
Clarendon on Thursdays with the Reception and Year 1-2 Classes for the rest of the year as part 
of achieving her Certificate III in Educational Support. Next year she hopes to become an SSO 
within a primary school in the junior primary setting. 
 

Would you like to place a(nother) paver order?  
We need approximately 30 paver orders in order to reach our goal and attain free postage to avoid the exorbitant 
freight costs associated with shipping such heavy objects! Please consider having your family name immortalised on a 
paver that will be installed in the school grounds. The cost of each paver 
is $35 and you can choose to create a hand-drawn paver or one printed 
with your child’s/family’s details. 

Let the office know if you would like to place an order and we can send a 
form home in your child’s bag. Here is a photo of similar pavers we had 
installed about 10 years ago.  



A Message From Annara, Pastoral Care Worker  
Hello wonderful parents 

This term, rather than running weekly Growing with Gratitude wellbeing lessons, I will run the occasional wellbeing 
lesson in the classrooms. These lessons will have a specific focus on the needs of students in that class. My focus will 
be on providing individual and small group support for students. I help students with parental separation, anxiety, 
grief/loss, friendship/peer-related issues, school engagement, emotional regulation and anything else that is 
concerning them or their parents. I have a Master of Counselling and various other certifications. I also work as a 
lecturer teaching mental health and psychology classes. I am fully qualified to help in these areas and happy to help 
your child if needed. Please feel free to get in contact with me of you have any concerns.  

Aside from assisting students, I am here as a support for parents too! If you have any concerns or need someone to 
talk with, please come and see me. Trust me, you wouldn’t be the first parent to come have a chat, or the first parent 
to shed a tear in my office. Life is full of joyous moments and a lot of tough ones. Speaking of joyous moments, if you’ve 
seen me in person this year, it is a bit hard to miss that I am expecting my own (first) baby on the 2nd of May. I’ll be on 
maternity leave from week 11 this term. I am so thrilled to be here for almost the whole of Term 1. 

Warm regards 

Annara Oxenham, Pastoral Care Worker 

 

Kitchen Garden  
The Receptions, Year1s and Year 2s have had fun making fruit feeling faces in their Kitchen lessons the last couple of 
weeks. Meanwhile, the Year 3-6s enjoyed making lunchbox snacks including muffins, Asian slaw chicken wraps and no-
bake muesli bars. Parents/carers who attended the Acquaintance Night possibly enjoyed zucchini chocolate cake and 
corn and zucchini muffins. Grace (image below right) colour co-ordinated the patty pans on the tray, ready for the 
oven. 

 
 

Growing Cricket for Girls Program  tHQ ?(Ǆ7 5$( 2!7( /$% )1%'7v 
All classes have been en joying the Growing 
Cricket for Girls program that has been 
offered up to all students here at Clarendon. 
Initially it was a program just for girls, 
however, UfV e` `fc dTY``]§d d^R]] dZkV( it was 
extended to include everyone . 

Parents of GIRLS ONLY  are requ ested to 
com plete the online registration that forms 
part of the funding  requirements; it was sent 
via Seesaw with the newsletter today.  


